



[image: ]HARTLAND INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION
22 South Road, East Hartland, CT 06027
Regular Meeting Minutes
Wednesday ~ October 9, 2024 ~ 7:00 P.M.

Commission Members: Chair Enos (Steve) Stevens, Vice Chair Chuck Constable, Kim Burkhart, Margaret (Peggy) Kawa, and Brian Kershaw
Absent: Jordan Branem and Tom Daukas
Others in Attendance: Wetlands Enforcement Officer Scott Eisenlohr, Terrance Provost (200 Riverton Road), Debra Provost (200 Riverton Road), and Frank Kawa
1. The Hartland Inland Wetlands Commission meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Stevens. Commission Members and Others in Attendance listed above were verbally confirmed by Chair Stevens.
2. The minutes from September 11, 2024 regular meeting were reviewed. Chair Stevens made a motion to amend the minutes as follows:
4.A. 196 Riverton Road, West Hartland – The paragraph should read – “James McManus provided the wetlands report which was included in the packet Mr. Green provided to the Commission. Mr. Ringiewicz would like to construct a driveway on his property. There was discussion about the steep 15% grade pitch and the concern of water from weather affecting abutting property owners. Mr. Green will speak with Mr. Ringiewicz about having water bars on the steep areas of the driveway to help divert water. WEO Eisenlohr will send the videos shared with the Commission from Ms. Kawa to Mr. Green.”
Ms. Kawa seconded the motion to amend the minutes. Motion carried.
3. Old Business
A. 196 Riverton Road, West Hartland – Paul Ringiewicz – Joe Green from Robert Green & Associates – Mr. Green sent WEO Eisenlohr an email asking to continue the application to the next meeting and that he is working on adjusting pipe sizes and types. Mr. Provost is an abutting property owner and asked why applications/plans in the past were not approved. The Provost’s are concerned of the water running off and through their property. Chair Stevens spoke of the plunge pools that could help alleviate excess water. Pipe sizes are being recalculated for size. WEO Eisenlohr suggested that the Commission have a Public Hearing at their November meeting. Mr. and Mrs. Provost are concerned that the driveway runoff could effect the quality of water in their well. Mr. Kawa spoke of white flags on the properties abutting 196 Riverton Road. WEO Eisenlohr will inform Mr. Green that the property needs to be surveyed. Ms. Burkhart stated that Fletcher Smith (CT Diggers) needs to be present at the Public Hearing since he will be doing work at this property. Chair Stevens made a motion to hold a Public Hearing on Wednesday, November 13, 2024 at 22 South Road, East Hartland, CT at 7:00 pm. A legal notice will be published in the Waterbury Republican American, posted on the Hartland Gazette on Facebook, and on the property within 14 days of the Public Hearing. Vice Chair Constable seconded the motion. Motion carried.
4. New Business - None
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5. Other Business
A. East Hartland Fire Department – 2nd Selectman Scott Levan – an email and hand drawn map, dated October 8, 2024, was received from Cynthia Rabinowitz, Soil and Wetland Scientist regarding her findings regarding the soils for the addition of a small building.
B. Hartland Pond – Muck Mats – an email, dated October 7, 2024, was received from Cynthia Rabinowitz, Soil and Wetland Scientist regarding her findings regarding the findings of the Northwest Conservation District. There were many concerns of installing the MuckPro mats. WEO Eisenlohr will forward the email to the Hartland Pond Association.
6. Violations
A. 532 Hogback Rd., West Hartland – Ryan Sheehan – WEO Eisenlohr will send a certified letter to Mr. Sheehan in Portsmouth, NH.
B. North Hollow Rd., East Hartland – Michael Renzullo – No update.
C. 30 Skaret Road – Jim Skaret – The structure issues on the property are a Planning & Zoning or Zoning Board of Appeal issue. There is no need for Wetlands approval. WEO Eisenlohr will send a draft letter to Chair Stevens before sending the letter to Mr. Skaret. The next Planning & Zoning meeting will be held on October 29, 2024.
D. 60 North Hollow Road, East Hartland - Edgardo Mejias & Leticia Colon – A certified letter has been sent to the property owner. WEO Eisenlohr will give the green return receipt card and a copy of the letter for the file. There was a reminder that the Commission agreed at a previous meeting to charge the property owner with an after-the-fact-fee.
7. Wetlands Agent Report 
A. 265 Center St., West Hartland – Darrel Pecott (TD) – WEO Eisenlohr received permission from First Selectman Magi Winslow to have the Town Attorney write an injunction to stop any work on the property. WEO Eisenlohr will send a certified letter to Cease & Desist or be fined $100 per day.
8. Wetlands Agent Approval
A. 49 Pinehurst Rd., West Hartland – Craig & Alison Wellman – #WEO-07-2024 – WEO Eisenlohr will send a letter to the building inspector to let him know that this permit has been approved.
9. Chair Stevens made a motion to adjourn the Regular Meeting of the Hartland Inland Wetlands Commission held on Wednesday, October 9, 2024 at 8:45 p.m. Ms. Kawa seconded the motion. Motion carried. The next Hartland Inland Wetlands Commission meeting will be on Wednesday, November 13, 2024 at 7:00 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Connie Irwin
Recording Secretary

cc:  Commission Members
       First Selectman - Magi Winslow
       Enforcement Officer - Scott Eisenlohr
       Hartland Town Clerk - Therese Gundersen
       File


These minutes are not official until accepted as a subsequent meeting.
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